
 

 

 
 

Dear Parents 
 

We are pleased to announce that Scott Slocombe has been appointed Chair of the Local Governor Board 

at Bourne Westfield Primary Academy.  Scott has been a governor at the school for some time now and is 

excited to be working more closely with the school in this new capacity.   
 

 
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception Ruben Hodson  Elliott Knowles Samuel Scotney 

Year 1 Charlie Kirk  Thea Watson  Thomas Peplar Clara Overland  

Year 2 Peter Thorpe  Olivia Rose Moore Artie Saunders   

Year 3 Lois Cunnington Charlotte Lawrence Owen Parry  Hannah Gordon-Stables 

Year 4 Finley Whitmore Ava Latter  Noah Bullen  Leo Soillieux 

Year 5 Emily Ramsay  Liam Jacobs  Elizabeth Bland Keira Garfoot 
  

Amazing Achievements 

Well done to the following: 
 

William Davies has passed Grade 3 Piano  

Henry Riley has passed Drumming Debut Grading with Distinction 

 

Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 27th June.   
 

Gold Trophy Mrs Dharamraj’s Class (98%) 

Silver Trophy  Miss Sloan’s Class (97.86%) 
 

Attendance Ted Miss Ward’s Class & Mrs Chatham’s Class (98.67%) 

Mrs Church’s Class (96.13%) 
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Year 6 Presentation – Thursday 14th July 

As per the calendar of events, our Year 6 presentation evening will take place next Thursday at 6:00pm.  

This event is for parents of our Year 6 children and attendance is strictly limited to 2 seats per child.  

Further details will follow via Parentmail, early next week. 
                                              

 School Organisation 2022-23 

A reminder that transition evenings continue next week as follows.  At these events you will be able to 

meet your child’s new teacher.   
 

 Monday 11th July 5:00-5:45pm (date and time change notified in bulletin 33) 

Year 1 moving to Year 2  
  

Tuesday 12th July 5:00-5:45pm 

Year 4 moving to Year 5 
 

 Tuesday 12th July 6:00-6:45pm 

 Year 5 moving to Year 6 
                      

NHS Services 

Please see below some NHS information that we have been asked to share with our parents: 

 
 

Oracy Challenge - Back to Back Challenge 

Sit back to back with a partner. You and your partner need to have a piece of paper and something to draw 

with. You then draw a picture and explain to your partner what you are drawing. Think about your positional 

language (underneath, next to etc). They need to draw too listening carefully to your instructions. When 

you have finished, compare drawings and see how they got on. You can take it in turns. 



Important Safety Guidance for Parents   

 

SNAPCHAT 

Snapchat has launched a new update for their social media app with a new ‘Meet Up’ feature. This 

feature located within the ‘SnapMap’ section of the app allows for people to view your location and 

get precise directions to you via Google or Apple maps without any warning or notifications. 
 

The guidance for parents is to regularly check your children’s accounts to ensure the points below 

are followed: 

 Ensure they only have friends added to their account 

 Their account is restricted with the correct settings 

 Their snap map location is set to ‘Only Me’ 

 

HUGGY WUGGY 

We have heard a small number of concerns expressed around ‘Huggy Wuggy’.  While this appears cartoon 

like, elements of it promotes violence and killing.  Please be very vigilant with children using 

computers/laptops/mobile phones and ensure you are monitoring what your children access. 
 

Arts week 2022 

We are only days away now from the beginning of Arts Week 2022 and as an introduction to our Indian 

themed week of creativity we welcomed two students from Bourne Grammar and Bourne Elsea Park, who 

shared traditional Indian dance and songs with our children during Thursday's assembly. 
 

We are still in desperate need of fabric for our 'Coat of Hopes' project. If you do have any donations, 

please leave them at the front office.   
 

On Friday 15th July we will have our 'Day of Colour' as the finale to Arts Week. Children and staff are 

invited to come to school dressed in brightly coloured clothing or Indian dress and the whole school will 

gather on the playground during the afternoon to share the Bollywood and traditional Indian dance that 

they will have been learning with Napur Arts throughout the week.  
 

Fashion exhibition - after school on Friday 15th July, you are invited to come and look at the fabulous work 

that was produced during arts week 2021, in celebration of Charles Worth who was born in Bourne and 

became one of the founding designers for Haute Couture fashion in Paris. Children from each year group 

produced a garment made from recycled materials, and we are proud to launch these pieces as our 'House 

of Westfield Spring/Summer 2022 Collection'. You will also be able to see the reconstructed 'Peacock 

Dress': an iconic Charles Worth dress which every child in our school helped to make using the textiles 

technique of felting. 
 

We really hope you can join us to celebrate this fabulous work. 
 

Photography Competition 

A reminder, we will be running the annual arts week photography competition and entries are welcomed 

from children from EYFS to Y6. There will be two categories EYFS, Y1, Y2 and Years 3, 4, 5 and 6. We 

would like to be able to share photographs with Sajoni School that represent the lives, and interests of 

our children, therefore the title is ‘My world’.  Photographs should be emailed to Mrs Beavis and received 

by Wednesday 13th July.  Rebecca.beavis@bw.keystonemat.org. 
 

Talent show 2022 

Calling all talented performers!  Does your child have a talent for dance, music, comedy, martial arts, 

juggling, magic or anything else that they would like to share? We are delighted to be able to bring back 

our Talent Show to end this academic year on Friday 22nd July. Children in KS2 are invited to audition for 

a place in the show.  
 

mailto:Rebecca.beavis@bw.keystonemat.org


Children should prepare a short 3-minute excerpt from their act. They will need to bring any 

props/instruments/backing tracks etc but will not need costumes for the audition. 
 

The audition schedule is as follows – all auditions will be held in the music room at lunch time. 

Year Group Day 

Year 3/4 Monday 18th July 

Year 5/6 Tuesday 19th July 

 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne  

SUMMER RAFFLE EXTRAVAGANZA – Tickets at £5 each, are now on sale via ParentMail! Have you 

got yours yet? We are raising funds for the outdoor play and learning project fund. The FOW team have 

been super busy putting together 14 themed hampers full of lovely vouchers and lots of great goodies. We 

have: Grand Day Out, Beside the Seaside, Book Club, Big Night In, Outdoor Funtime, Baking Fun, Pamper 

me, Pamper me Again, BBQ-Tastic, Gardeners World, Slumber Party, Rainy Day Fun x 2 & Fitness Fun. 

Winners will be drawn Monday 18 July. There is a separate staff cash raffle in the staff room. 

A massive thanks to all the local businesses, parents and friends for their support with the great range 

of prizes on offer. Please see posters or our Facebook page for the full list. 

Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Mrs Daniels who was the winner of the school lottery last week. The winnings increase 

as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the 

weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the 

on screen instructions.  

 

 
Mrs J McCullough 

Deputy Headteacher 
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